
ADP CR3, LLC 
CR3 Decommissioning 

15760 West Power Line Street | Crystal River, FL  34428 
 

 

Billy Reid, Site Executive 
Cellphone: 865-384-6789 

Email: breid@northstar.com 

3F0324-02                            10 CFR 50.54(w)(3) 
March 22, 2024 
 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Attn: Document Control Desk 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
 
Subject:   Crystal River 3 – Onsite Property Insurance Coverage 
     Dockets 50-302, 72-1035, and Operating License No. DPR-72 
 
References: 1. Letter, Duke Energy Florida, LLC, “Crystal River Unit 3 – License Transfer – 

Insurance required of a licensee under 10 CFR 140.11(a)(4) and 10 CFR 50.54 (w)” 
(Document Accession No. ML20203M138) 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
Pursuant to 10 CFR 50.54(w)(3) regarding onsite property damage insurance, ADP CR3, LLC, hereby 
submits information regarding the present level and source of onsite property damage insurance for 
the Crystal River Unit 3 Nuclear Plant. This information is required to be submitted to the United States 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission by April 1 of each year. 
 
Insured Site – Crystal River 
Company:  Nuclear Electric Insurance Limited Policy 
No.:  P23-081 (renewal date August 1, 2024) 
Limits: $50,000,0001 
 
The insurance maintained is provided through a policy purchased by Duke Energy Florida, LLC. 
Reference 1 provided notification to the NRC that ADP CR3, LLC and ADP SF1, LLC were added to 
the policy written for the Crystal River Unit 3 Nuclear Plant. 
 
This letter contains no new regulatory commitments. 
 
Should you have any questions concerning this submittal, please contact Mr. John T. Jernigan at 
(352) 224-1200, Ext 2998. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 
Billy Reid 
Nuclear Executive 
 
Cc: NMSS Project Manager 
  Regional Administrator, Region 1 

 
1 Reduced to $50 Million pursuant to exemption granted by the NRC on March 16, 2016 (ML16020A448) 


